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             MEMORANDUM 

 
 

TO:      Legal and Finance Committee 
 
FROM:            Brad Solon, Building Official 
 
DATE:  June 20, 2011 
 
SUBJECT:     State of South Dakota Wiring Bulletin - Fee Increase - 2011 
 

 In January 2011 the South Dakota State Legislature passed new legislation changing the State 
 Electrical Wiring Bulletin Fee Schedule.  The Electrical Fee changes affect all electrical permit 
 fees in the State of South Dakota.  The fee schedule changes become effective July 1, 2011. 
  
 The fee changes are: 
  
 Minimum                 $50 
 0-200A Service        $75 
 201-400A Service      $100 
 SFD 100-200A        $135 
 SFD 201-400A           $275 
      SFD 401A and up   $300 
 Apartments         $35/unit 
 Mobile Home              $50 (No Change) 
 Sign Permit  $50 
 Affidavit              $10 
 
 Essentially, the State Electrical fees nearly doubled.  For the City of Rapid City the result of this 
 legislation will cause an increase in revenue for fee codes 3212 and 3219.  For all of these 
 fees, only the $10 Affidavit is passed on to the State Electrical Commission. 
 
 Please contact Brad Solon 394-4157, if you have any questions.   
 
 Also, for areas in the State outside the City of Rapid City, please contact the State Electrical 
 Commission at 1-800-233-7765. 
 

 

 


